
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
CONDOLENCE MOTION 

 
Moved by: Councillor Maria Augimeri  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Joe Mihevc 

 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Mary Braun on May 13, 2017, a retired lawyer of the City. 
 
Mary was born and raised in Thunder Bay, Ontario, graduated from Osgoode Hall Law School 
and worked for a number of Toronto law firms as a commercial and land use lawyer until 2001 
when she joined the City of Toronto Legal Division. 
 
During her time at the City, Mary was a much valued and highly respected member of the 
Municipal Law Practice Group for her expertise, skill and work ethic.  Mary had that rare 
combination of integrity, common sense and good humour that made her a natural go-to person 
for her colleagues, clients and friends.  
 
When not practicing law, Mary travelled the world and found balance in her life with a rich and 
supportive network of family and friends to whom she was devoted and who doted on her.  We 
should all be so fortunate in our lives. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to Mary Braun's family. 
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